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November Newsletter 2019

8 Nov - 3 December NZQA Exams

4-5 November  Thomas House Year 8 Overnight Orientation
5 November Year 8 Orientation
4-6 November Year 10 Examinations
13 November Waitaki Boys' High School Junior Exchange
18-22 November Rite Journey Solos (Huatekere and Tarahaoa)
22 November Golf fundraising Extravaganza
26 November Board of Trustees Meeting
3 December Leavers' Dinner
3 December Year 9 Inter-House Competition
3 December Year 10 Electives
4 December  Year 10 White Shirt Induction
5 December Junior Prizegiving
5-6 December Junior Conferencing
6 December Final Day of School 2019
21-24 January Peer Support Camp
27 January Year 13 Course Confirmation
28 January Year 12 Course Confirmation
29 January Year 9 Students commence (all day)
30 January  All Students to be at school
6 February Waitangi Day

Rector's Message - November 2019
Thanks to all of those who attended our Senior Prizegiving
on 31 October.

It was a terrific evening and a great way for our Year 13
students and any other leavers to finish their High School

career. Special congratulations to our Dux Ben Helliwell and Proxime Accessit Liam Johnston.

Our student leaders for 2020 were also announced at prizegiving: Head Boy Joshua Earnshaw,
Deputy Head Boys George Mulder and Callum Bowmar, House Captain Peter Rawlins. 

All Prefects for 2020 were presented with their Prefect badge at the last full school assembly on
October 30th. Prefects: Mackenzie Annett, Harry Black, Jack Blakemore, Callum Bowmar, Ethan
Chittock, Taylor Donaldson, Alexander Doyle, Joshua Earnshaw, McGregor Isbister, Matthew
Moore, Quinn Motley, George Mulder, Peter Rawlins, William Rawlins, Sean Rhodes, George
Small, William Snuggs, Hamish Stayt, Seb van den Bosch, and Lucas Wood. We look forward to
these young men providing leadership in the school next year.

Senior students are now on study leave for their NCEA examinations which start Friday 8 November
and finish on Tuesday 3 December. Those students with exams have their entry slips along with an
exam timetable; please ensure your son has a clear study plan and knows what day and time his
examinations are on. We wish our students the best of success. Some students have been invited
back for the Booster programme this week and they will be completing any outstanding internal
assessment work.

This is also an important time of the year for our junior students. Our Year 10 students have just sat
or are sitting examinations in English, Mathematics and Science this week. We are now expecting our
Year 10 students to lead by example in the school, to put in to practice what they have been
learning in their Rite Journey programme. This will lead on to Week 6 when they will complete the
Rite Journey year by undertaking their overnight Solo experience.



While there are plenty of positives happening in the school at present there is an issue we are
concerned about and that is vaping. There have been instances of students vaping on school
property, to and from school and even in the classroom. We are concerned that young people who
have never smoked maybe taking this up as a habit as it seems it is the in thing to do. We will treat
vaping incidents the same way as we deal with smoking at school.

According to the Ministry of Health website; “The risks associated with long-term vaping are unknown.
While vaping is less harmful than smoking it is unlikely to be totally harm free. Ideally, smokers who are
vaping to quit should look to eventually stop vaping too. Scientists will not be certain for many years of
any health risks associated with vaping. We don’t know what is in all vaping e-liquids, as there are no
safety standards in New Zealand yet for vaping products.”

By law, vape devices and e-liquids are regulated under the Smoke-free Environments Act 1990. It is
an offence to sell nicotine vaping products to young people aged under 18.

New Rector for Timaru Boys' High
School
The Board of Trustees were delighted to announce the
appointment of Mr David Thorp as the 12th Rector of Timaru
Boys' High School, commencing January 2020.

Currently Deputy Principal at Wellington College, Dave held
the position of Deputy Rector at Timaru Boys' High School
from 2008-2012.

Growing up in Oamaru and before studying to be a teacher
in the late 1990s, Mr Thorp worked as a locomotive assistant
and freezing worker before gaining a degree in English at
Canterbury University in his 30s.

His first teaching job was in Palmerston North from 1999 to
2000 then he worked at Wellington College before his first
stint at TBHS. He then returned to Wellington College in

2013 to take up the role of Deputy Principal.

Married to Suzanne, and a father of twin nine-year-old girls and an eleven year-old boy, he believes
it to be a good time to move back south.

The school community looks forward to welcoming the Thorp family back into the fold!

Senior Prizegiving
Congratulations to our achievers at this year's Senior
Prizegiving.



What a wonderful school we have
.......
Our school is proud of the numerous and varied activities
that take place on a daily basis in the life of the school.

Sometimes we don't take the opportunity of showcasing
some of these events.

Take a look at some of these photos and appreciate the fun
times we celebrate together.

Winter Sports Prizegiving 2019
The Timaru Boys' High School Winter Sports Prizegiving was
held on Wednesday 16 October in Hogben Hall.

Our Guest Speaker for the event was former Black Sticks
Hockey International and Canterbury first class cricketer
Hayden Shaw who emphasised the importance of goal-
setting, taking on board feedback and aspiring to be the best
you can be as the keys to success in his speech to the boys.

Congratulations to Lucas Mullings (Softball & Basketball)
and George Guerin (Athletics, Cross-Country, Multi-sport &
Rugby) who came away with the top awards as Junior and
Senior Sportsman of the Year

Arts Assembly
This year's Arts Assembly held on Wednesday 23 October
was a celebration of the achievements of the Arts at TBHS in
2019.

TBHS Art teacher, Mr Doyle showcased his subject in a digital
presentation which illustrated the great array of outstanding work both in the Junior and Senior
school.

The school was then treated to musical performances from the TBHS Concert Band, (under the
instruction of band conductor Margaret van Ginkel), TBHS Choir (singing Homeward Bound with Lucy
Dillon conducting), and Junior and Senior Rock Quest bands. All the students involved in these
musical performances have contributed considerable energy to numerous lunchtimes and after
school practises.



TBHS Arts Bars were presents to students involved in Drama and Music in 2019. To gain an Arts Bar
a student would have to have demonstrated an involvement and commitment to the Arts over 2019
for example; TBHS/TGHS combined musical production of Joseph and his Amazing Technicoloured
Dream Coat, TBHS Concert bands and Rockquest Bands.

TBHS Arts Service Colours were presented to students who have made a commitment to the Arts
over a minimum of a three-year period. TBHS Arts Performance Colours were also presented to
several students who have excelled in the Arts at a National level or performed on the global stage.

After the presentation of the TBHS Arts Bars and Colours, Mr Stevenson awarded various Cups,
Shields and Scholarships to some very worthy recipients.

Finally, a massive congratulations to all the students who have been recognised for their
achievements and commitments in the Arts and thank you to everyone who has helped behind the
scenes to make this assembly such a success. 

South Canterbury Young Enterprise
The Regional Finals of the South Canterbury Young
Enterprise Scheme took place on 30 October.

Although TBHS did not secure first place, Exescent (Fender
Defender) were second and won the Innovation award .
Team members were Sam Tayler, Daniel Dickson, Harry
Taylor and William Sharp.

Their mentor commented, "thanks for a fantastic year, that has been full of laughs and let’s just say
some interesting discussions at times and stressful moments but you always delivered with seconds
to spare."

Our other TBHS team at the finals was SnowCo (Wineboxes) with team members William Hampton,
Joel Loxton, Hayden Jefferson, and Matt Kennedy.

Hockey Accolades
A contingent of seniors from our 1st XI, along with
management, attended the Canterbury Hockey Awards
dinner in Christchurch.

Captain William Sharp was presented with, on behalf of the
team, the Connetics Cup as Canterbury Secondary School

Champions. Congratulations to all the category award winners, including proud South Cantabrian
Sam Lane who was named Men’s Player of the Year.

Timaru Boys' High School Sydney
Cricket Tour 2019
A Timaru Boys’ High School development cricket side has
recently returned from nine days in Sydney, playing games
against four Private schools. The team of twelve boys, with
representatives from both junior and senior year levels, was
successful in winning 2 from 4 and competing well in the first
game against St Ignatius College, Riverview. 

Caleb Donaldson (52*, 67*) and Toby Clemett (106*) had
good tours with the bat and the wickets were shared amongst the bowlers.

The schools provided us with some excellent facilities to both train and play on, with the First Class
standard grounds and stands at Shore School (Sydney Church of England Grammar School) certainly
a highlight. Our accommodation at St Ignatius was excellent and a casual stroll around the 104 Acres
of grounds at the school was certainly pleasant.



Off the field, the tour of the SCG (Sydney Cricket Ground) was great and we were fortunate to attend
the NRL Grand Final between the Raiders and the Roosters.

A big thanks to the parents and others that have supported the Cricket Club to ensure this Tour 
took place.  Overall, a successful time both on and off the field with Australian hospitality very
generous and a trip the boys will remember for years to come. 

Aoraki Secondary Schools' Sports
Awards 2019
These were held on Friday 1 November at the Southern
Trust Events Centre in Morgans Road. It was a wonderful
night that hosted 500 people celebrating the sporting
achievements of the Mid Canterbury, South Canterbury and
North Otago regions.

The guest speaker was Multi Sport and endurance athlete, Hollie Woodhouse who is an Old Girl of
Craighead Diocesan School, while Timaru Boys' High School Old Boy Julian Blanchard was the
Master of Ceremonies.

 It was a good night for Timaru Boys' across a range of sporting codes: George Guerin (Athletics),
Tim Sheed (Hockey), Keaton Swindells (Inline Speed Skating), Bailey Booth (Rodeo), Billy McCully
(Rowing), Lucas Mullings (Softball), Jack Sands (Swimming), George McAleer (Tennis), Jack Innes
(Trapshooting) and Jonty Collins (Motocross) all won the Aoraki Future Champion Award for their
sport. 

Brian Smith (TBHS Rowing Coach) was acknowledged in the Community and Staff Contribution to
Sport category. 

The 1st XI Hockey side's outstanding season was acknowledged by winning both Team of the Year
and (Ben Grant) Coach of the year. Liam Parker (Rowing, Rugby and Hockey) was named Male All
Rounder of the year. 

Keaton Swindells, Tim Sheed and Jack Sands were three of the five finalists for the top award of
Male Sportsperson of the year, with Keaton taking out the title. This is the third TBHS winner in a
row, following Cullen Grace (Rugby) in 2017 and Riley Taylor (Swimming) in 2018. 

The breadth and depth of our sporting achievements is a credit to the boys and the school,
community and parental support they receive.   

Thomas House Christmas Dinner
The annual Thomas House Christmas Dinner was held on 23
October 2019.

A wonderful evening was had, celebrating with our Year 13 
leavers over a delicious meal and great speeches. We extend
our thanks to all involved in helping to ensure this was once
again, a very succesful evening.

The 2019 Junior Prefect team was named during the evening. Congratulations to Zach Parkin,
Jackson Ross, Harry Small,Mark Van de Klundert, Sam Wilson, Bede Fisher(Junior Deputy Head
Boarder) and James Guerin (Junior Head Boarder).

The  2020 Senior Prefect Team was also named.  Congratulations to Jack Blakemore, Jack Fulton,
George Mulder, Lucas Wood, McGregor Isbister (Sports Captain), Callum Bowmar(Deputy Head
Boarder) and George Small (Head Boarder).

Recipients of Thomas House Cups



WinterSports Cup: Will Urquhart and Sam Wilson
House Cup: Leslie
Junior Housemasters' Cup: James Guerin
Senior Housemasters' Cup: Will Urquhart
Arthur Dyer Trophy: Joel Stevenson

Congratulations Bailey!
Year 13 student Bailey Lissington's soil leaching sensor
project is one of 22 ideas from throughout the country to
make the finals of the Skills Bright Sparks Competition 2019 -
a STEM (science, technology, engineering, mathematics)
competition.

Bailey said he wanted to create something that would
protect the environment after reading an environmental
report that predicted the negative future for the country's
waterways. He focused on the underlying problems that led
to soil leaching.

The winners will be announced at an awards ceremony on
November 7 at Datacom in Auckland.

Bailey has also been awarded the Wrybill trophy at the ECAN
Resource management awards!

Each year, the winners of the Environment Canterbury
School Award, in both the junior and senior categories at the Christchurch and Timaru Science fairs,
present their exhibits at a special council meeting at Environment Canterbury, Christchurch. The
overall winner is awarded the Wrybill Trophy, the best of the best.

We wish Bailey every success with the Skills Bright Sparks Competition. 

Old Boy makes Cancer
Breakthrough
We are very proud of Old Boy, Professor Nigel McMillan
who has made a major breakthrough in the battle against
cancer by using gene-editing technology to eliminate cervical
cancer in mice.

Based at the Menzies Health Institute in Queensland,
Professor McMillan said it is the first cure for any cancer using the technology. This technology
allows cancer to be attacked at its very source - the genes themselves.

Attending Timaru Boys' High School from 1978 to 1982, Nigel credited his biology teacher, Mr Ian
Willis (a current teacher) for sparking his interest in the field.  With a PhD in virology from the
University of Otago, he has spent time working in North America and has been in Australia since
1994. 

We look forward to hosting Professor McMillan on his upcoming visit to Timaru Boys' in the near
future. 



New Zealand Short Course
Swimming National Championships
Auckland, 1-5 October 2019

Timaru Boys’ High School had five swimmers attending this
event – Jack Sands, Matthew Moore, Will Tudgey,
Dominic Coleman and Thomas Kyle.

Jack started this short course meet with incredible success,
gaining a gold medal in the 200 Individual Medley and a

silver medal in his age group for the 400 Individual Medley. In the remainder of his races he gained a
4th, 5th, 6th and a 19th placing. In addition, he made five super finals. Super finals consist of the
best swimmers across all age groups competing. In these events he came 5th, 8th twice, 11th and
14th.

Matthew swam very well with the highlight being a bronze medal in the 200 Butterfly. He gained a
5th placing in the 400 Individual Medley, and 6th in the 200 Backstroke. He also placed 9th, 12th
twice and 18th in his other races. Therefore, he finished in the top twenty in his age group in New
Zealand, six times. Matthew made five super finals, placing 7th, 12th twice, 15th and 22nd with good
personal best times.

Will swam a personal best in the 800 freestyle, knocking 14.11 seconds off his old time to finish 6th.
He also gained an 8th, 9th, 12th and 18th placing. Will maintained an impressive 100% personal best
record in his races.

Dominic gained a 9th placing in the 400 Individual Medley taking 8.61 seconds off his previous best.
He gained 11th, 13th and 20th placings in his three other races. He also swam in one super final.

Thomas swam well at his first big national meet. He gained a 9th in the 400 freestyle taking almost 5
seconds off his previous best. He has also placed 12th, 13th, and 16th.

A note that Riley Taylor, a recent Old Boy, also competed. Riley gained three silver medals, and one
bronze, and finished in the top ten in his other three races. Riley also made five super finals, gaining
a 4th place in one of them.

Teens and Vaping - What you need
to Know
Acknowledgement to John Quinn, Director of Wellbeing &
Positive Education, Christ's College

Gone is the fug of cigarette smoke hanging in the air as
smoking has fallen out of favour, but now there is a new
habit gaining traction. 

Vaping is the inhaling of a vapour created by an electronic cigarette (e-cigarette) or other battery-
powered vaping device. Vaping uses cartridges filled with a liquid that usually contains nicotine,
flavourings and chemicals. The liquid is heated into a vapour, which is inhaled – and that is why
using e-cigarettes is called “vaping”. 

Even though vaping is exploding in popularity and e-cigarettes are being used by adolescents and
adults alike, there is currently a lack of regulation around vaping and how e-cigarettes should be
promoted, sold and used in New Zealand. 



Because vaping is a relatively recent innovation, its long-term effects are still unknown. It may be a
new way of smoking, but vaping is not a safe alternative to smoking and potentially has just as many
health issues as cigarettes are known to have. 

The liquids used in vaping and e-cigarettes are available in many flavours used to target young
users. Most contain nicotine, but even those that don’t still contain toxic chemicals. We know that
the nicotine inhaled when vaping is highly addictive and can slow brain development in children and
adolescents, affecting memory, concentration, learning, self-control, attention and mood, and
potentially increasing the risk of other types of addiction in adulthood. Vaping and e-cigarettes can
irritate and damage the lungs, and vaping has recently been linked to an increased risk of heart
disease. Vaping can be an entry activity that leads to smoking cigarettes and other forms of tobacco
use, and some people use e-cigarettes to vape marijuana, THC oil and other dangerous chemicals. 

Vaping facts 

The liquids used in e-cigarette devices and vaping contain harmful chemicals like antifreeze
(made from one of two chemicals: propylene glycol or ethylene glycol), diethylene glycol, and
carcinogens such as nitrosamines 
The nicotine in e-cigarettes is addictive and can harm brain development 
E-cigarettes are not recommended as a way to quit smoking • In some cases, e-cigarette
devices have exploded, causing burns or fires 
E-cigarettes can be used to smoke or "vape" marijuana, herbs waxes, and oils 
E-cigarettes are not yet regulated nor approved for smoking cessation by the US Food and
Drug Administration (FDA), and the long-term health effects to users and bystanders are still
unknown. Due to the lack of regulation, the chemical compounds used in e-cigarettes can
vary between brands 
The best way to protect your children is to never smoke or vape near them. Talk with your
doctor about quitting all tobacco. Never smoke indoors, in your car, or in places where
children spend time 

As parents, it is important to be aware of vaping and to find time to discuss with your children the
costs of vaping and its detrimental effect on health and wellbeing.

PACE Hospitality Class
The Year 12 PACE Hospitality class have developed a Senior
Food Bag for a senior citizen living on their own.

As part of the project, they had to interview the client to find
out any specific dietary requirements, likes, dislikes and
analyse the client's cooking skills and abilities. From here

they have had a lot of challenges whilst trialling, testing, developing and packaging a main meal of
the day. 

The final product was presented to the client and each developer explained their dishes and gave
helpful hints on safe cooking and storage of leftovers. The Senior Food Bag was gratefully received
and the class is looking forward to feedback in the future. 

TBHS Rowing Club Thank You
Timaru Boys' High School Rowing wish to thank our local
community for their support of the recent Bingo Fundraiser.

The Caroline Bay Hall was a buzz of laugher, music and
dancing throughout the night. They are pleased to advise
that, with your invaluable support, over $9,000.00 in profit
was raised for TBHS Rowing.  

We appreciate the ongoing support received to assist with
our rowing programme.



Trapshooting Nationals
Congratulations to Jack Innes and Harry Smith who both
shot well in the NZSS Trapshooting Championships held in
Hamilton during the holidays.

They both shot well with three possibles shot between the
two of them.

Extra special congratulations to Jack who  won the NZ Single
Rise Championship!! Forty eight boys out of 270 in the event

participated in the shoot off  that finally saw 53 targets  shot by Jack in the shoot off - it came down
to a battle between a Year 12 student from Hamilton Boys' and Jack.

Plus .... TBHS came third in the Kilwell Postal Shoot at the Aorakis!  Well done to Tom, Jack, Harry,
Toby, Jian. No certificate but a mention over the loud speaker!

PTA Fundraiser
Timaru Boys’ PTA is thrilled to solve your Christmas
shopping challenges!

Cookie Time is offering a Christmas special of delicious
Cookie Time biscuits in a Kiwiana celebration tin. The cost is
only $15, and the PTA make $3.50 for every tin sold. Each tin
contains 350g of biscuits, (which is approx. 50 bite size

biscuits.) For every 10 tins you purchase you receive a bonus gift from Cookie Time.

Orders must be received by Friday 8 November 2019. Collection date is Monday 25 November
2019 from the Student Office.

Please email TBHSPTA@timaruboys.school,nz, with your name, contact phone number and number
of tins ordered, with Cookie Time in the subject line, and pay the amount owing into the PTA
account: BNZ 02 0888 0090036 000, with your name as the reference.

Thank you for supporting our school PTA. Please email us at the above address if you would like to
join us.

TBHS Breakfast Club
TBHS Breakfast Club is now operating during Term 4 in the
Drama Room and will be held on each Monday, Tuesday and
Friday from 8:00-8:30am.

Weetbix and hot chocolate will be available.

Golf Fundraiser - Donations of
Prizes
Our Golf Day Fundraiser to be held on November 22nd, with
proceeds going towards the new school Turf Project.

Approximately 120 prizes are required for the day (value
ranging from $10-$50)

If you can help, please contact Sports Director, Gavin Miller by emailing
millerga@timaruboys.school.nz or phoning the school on 03 687 7560.



Sit Back and Relax
Congratulations to Adam McEwan who is a recipient of the
National BCITO (Building & Construction Industry Training
Organisations) 2019 photo competition.

Adam received his award in the Highly Commended section
resulting in a prize of a $100 PrezzyCard.

Adam's two Year 11 projects this year consisted of a Toolbox
and a Cape Cod Chair. Throughout the year he has learnt and
applied a range of different construction techniques using a
variety of hand and machine tools. Adam has a good eye for
detail while maintaining a high level of accuracy and finish as
he brings his projects to fruition.

Fiona Beardslle from BCITO congratulated Adam in an email
sent to him, encouraging him to enter again next year.

It is estimated that in the next 6 years 60,000 people will need to be employed nation wide in all
aspects of the building and construction industry to support the growth and demand for their
services. Employers are looking to take on and train students (male and female) with strong
personal attributes, offering them full support and a bright future.

Be sure to check out myBCITO.nz

Retro Fun run 2019
Tuesday 5 November | Sound Shell, Caroline Bay

3km Retro Run, a fundraiser for Lighting at Sir Basil Arthur
Park.  The route is around the Bay and all off-road, buggy
and kid friendly)

Registration from 5:30pm, with the run starting at
6:30pm$10 adults, $2 students/children, $20 family
concessionDress up 70s style - lots of spot prizes up for
grabs

Creative Writing Competition
The Ursula Moray Williiams Creative Writing Competition is
now open .

Competition details and entry forms are available at the
Student Office,Timaru District Library, TDL
website www.timarudistrictlibraries.co.nzor see below. 

Important information that you need to know:

● Write an original story of no more than 500 words on any subject

● Stories will be judged on originality, language skills, characterisation and story

construction

● One entry per person please

● A completed entry form must accompany the story

http://www.timarudistrictlibraries.co.nz/


● Typed stories are encouraged

● Entries close at 5.00pm on Friday 8th November, 2019

● Prize giving to be held at the Timaru Children’s Library on Friday 29th November at 5.00pm

Entries may be handed in at Timaru, Temuka or Geraldine Libraries

or posted to: Youth Services Team Leader

Timaru District Libraries

PO Box 228

Timaru, 7940

or emailed to: anita.dawson@timdc.govt.nz

Timaru Girls' HS Hostel Centennial
Timaru Girls’ HS hostel, known as The House, is celebrating
its centennial 16-18 April 2021.

Many of  the TBHS current and former boarders will have
had sisters, mothers, cousins, aunts, partners, and friends,
who boarded at The House over past years.

In  efforts to publicise this momentous occasion, the TGHS
organising committee would appreciate assistance  in
“spreading the word”. 

A Facebook page hs been created
(https://www.facebook.com/TGHSHostel2021/) and a link
placed on the school website
(https://timarugirls.school.nz/oga): both of these sites have
access to an Expression of Interest form (EOI) for initial

registration. Alternatively, contact can be made by emailing us at: hostel2021@gmail.com, or directly
to Helen McCaul at helen.mccaul@xtra.co.nz

Studylink
Student Financial Assistance

Apply before 16 December - you can't miss it. Apply at
https://www.studylink.govt.nz/

If you're studying in 2020, 16 December is a very important date. It's one you just can't miss.

Around 150,000 students will need to get organised for study in 2020. Apply for your student
allowance or loan before 16 December to give yourself the best chance of having everything sorted
and ready for the start of your course.

If you’ve had a student allowance or loan in the last 12 months, login to MyStudyLink and use the
Returning Application to apply. It'll take less than five minutes.

NB:  those who supply all their supporting documents by 16 December going in the draw to win a
15" MacBook to help with their studies.

Students don't need to have their NCEA results or have locked down all their study plans.
Applications can be updated as things are confirmed. By applying early, students will allow enough
time for all the steps in the application process to be completed before their course starts.

Check out the campaign video on Facebook .

mailto:anita.dawson@timdc.govt.nz
https://www.facebook.com/TGHSHostel2021/
https://timarugirls.school.nz/oga
https://www.studylink.govt.nz/
http://faqs.studylink.govt.nz/rd?1=AvMI~wp9Dv8S~xb~Gv8O~yKdhNMqXxr7AM4Q7z7~Pv~Z&2=2819


PDF - November Newsletter
The pdf version of the November 2019 Newsletter is
available here

Student Exchange - Timaru and
Eniwa
Sister Cities Timaru invites applications (on the attached
form) from Secondary School Students to represent the
Timaru District on an escorted Educational and Cultural
Exchange to Eniwa, Hokkaido, Japan.

The exchange visit is scheduled for June 2020 and will be for
3 weeks. Three students will be selected.

Applying is easy: you will need a current valid passport and
permission from your parents. Preference is given those who

attend a Timaru District School. 

You can either write us a piece (150-200 words) or do a short video (1-2 minutes) on why you would
be the best person to represent our district in Japan. 

Approx airfare cost to the student is $3000 + taxes and optional personal spending ($250-500), but
travel subsidies may be available. There will be no accommodation cost as you will be home-hosted
with a Japanese family. 

Applications will close on 25 November. Shortlisted candidates will be contacted for an interview
at the end of November 2019. Whilst knowledge of Japanese language & culture is not a pre-
requisite, an affinity with Japanese culture would be an advantage. 

For further information please contact Barrie Suter 688-5501 (bazsuter@xtra.co.nz), Eric Lindblom
(lindblom@xtra.co.nz) or Kazuyo Negawa (usagi.g@gmail.com). You can apply on-line at:
Timaru.govt.nz/eniwaexchange 

Or download the application form and email to bazsuter@xtra.co.nz

Driving Lessons from the YMCA
The YMCA is now offering driving lessons, and we know that
many young people take advantage of the summer holidays
to obtain their learner or restricted licences.

Whether you need a couple of "tune up" lessons, or you've
just got into the driver's seat, YMCA can help.  Contact Julie at
the Y, on 03 688 3682 or 027 416 8307 julie@ymcasc.org.nz
or visit www.ymcasc.org.nz/driving-school/

They offer very competitively priced packages or one-off refresher lessons with qualified instructors
to prepare you to confidently sit your Class 1 restricted or full driver licence test.



Roslyn Wakari AFC
Roslyn Wakari AFC (RWAFC) extends an open invitation to all
association male or female football players planning to
study or continuing their studies at either Otago University,
Otago Polytechnic or partaking in a trade related
apprenticeship in Dunedin in 2020.

These scholarships are open to applications in any year of
study, training or apprenticeship.

If you would like more information and application
documentation then please contact myself via the provided

details below.

Kind regards

Wayne Facer

Roslyn Wakari AFC (Dunedin)

wayne@educationenterprises.co.nz

027 354 6077
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